Saturday, November 6, 1971

8:30 a.m.

Conference Registration

10:00 a.m.

Fifth General Session

Presiding-Miss Eunice Query, President

Introduction of Speaker-Dr. Benjamin Powell, Librarian

Duke University Library

Speaker-Mr. Quincy Mumford, Librarian of Congress

Topic: "Libraries and the Right to Read"

Resolutions

Acceptance of Gavel

Adjournment

12:00 Noon

Executive Board meeting

IMPORTANT NOTICE: Those who pre-register will pay a \$5.00 fee; those who register at the conference will pay a \$10.00 fee.

Library Round-up

Chapel Hill High School Library

Upon her retirement from the Chapel Hill High School where she served as librarian for more than 30 years Mrs. Helen Peacock was recently cited in the *Durham Morning Herald* as being "one of the most competent, compassionate, and conscientious educators that Chapel Hill has ever known," by one of the Chapel Hill High School students.

Guilford College Libraries

The Guilford College Libraries announce the retirement of Dorothy Gilbert Thorne as Curator of the Guilford College Quaker Collection. Mrs. Thorne's retirement on May 31, 1971, concludes a career at Guilford College spanning more than forty-five years of service. The College has conferred upon her the permanent title of Curator Emeritus.

TREVA WILKERSON MATHIS, Associate Director of Libraries for the College, has been appointed to the position of Curator and will continue to serve simultaneously in her capacity as the Associate Director. Mrs. Mathis brings to this position excellent qualifications achieved through a succession of responsibilities, which include a bachelor's degree in library science and employment as Assistant Circulation Librarian, University of North Carolina at Greensboro, 1934-1945; Cataloger, Guilford College Libraries, 1950-64; Acting Librarian, Guilford College Libraries, 1954-1956, 1960-1966; and Associate Director of Libraries beginning 1966.

TRIBUTE to DAVID L. VAUGHAN (1934-71)



It was my privilege to know Dave Vaughan for 12 years, both as a student in library school and as a practicing librarian. He was dependable, honest, unaffected, and dedicated to the advancement of libraries throughout his brief career.

Three qualities were particularly conspicuous in Dave's life. These were:

- (a) He was a lover of music, the most universal of all languages. Although he found secular music pleasing, sacred music was his forte. He demonstrated his talent as a vocalist on several occasions. Singing was indeed a soul-enriching experience for him.
- (b) He was a voracious reader of both fiction and non-fiction. Several years ago, one of his goals was to read 100 books per year. Because of his own affinity for reading, he wanted books to be available to people in all walks and conditions of life; consequently, the development of additional branch libraries in Greensboro was a major concern of his.
- (c) He unhesitatingly championed worthwhile social and political causes, regardless of their controversial nature. When a resolution opposing the speaker-ban law enacted by the 1963 North Carolina General Assembly was introduced at the N.C.L.A. conference that year, Dave was one of the first to support the resolution. He stood firm in his resistance to any action which curbed freedom of individual expression.

Tar Heel librarians have lost an invaluable friend in Dave Vaughan. We are immeasurably richer because of his labors in the library vineyard.

Alva W. Stewart